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March 13,2018

Alaska State Legislature House Finance Committee,

Alaska's vast land and water resources, and diverse habitats support healthy and abundant fish and
wildlife. Our wildlife has a significant positive impact on Alaska residents and communities, and on our
economy.

Two Federal programs provide valuable funding to States to assist with projects that restore, conserve and
manage wildlife and their habitat, as well as enhance safe public access to these resources. However, due

to budget cuts, Alaska will be losing out on these funds for lack of Alaska Division of Fish and Game staff to

administer the funds.

We are writing in support of adding funding to the State budget to restore ADF&G staffing to a level at which
the division can administer Pittman-Robertson and Dingell-Johnson federal grants. Without it, the State is
poised to forfeit millions of dollars in federal funding for habitat protection and public access programs.

Responsible use and development of our lands and waters is important to Alaska’s economy and culture in
terms of quality of life, money spent in the state and job creation. Overthe last thirty years, Dingell-
Johnson funds have completed more than 160 capital improvement projects to provide new and improved
access to waters throughout the state. Homer's harbor users recently benefitted from the program.
Dingell-Johnson funds helped upgrade the load and launch ramp.

Likewise, Pittman-Robertson Wildlife Restoration Program funds have helped rehabilitate and enhance
wildlife habitat and populations, and provided public access for hunting and other wildlife-oriented
recreation. The City of Homer has Pittman-Robertson eligible trail and wayside projects and a dedicated
fund for the required match which would provide public access for wildlife-oriented recreation.

Adjusting funding levels for ADF&G will allow the State to leverage these important Federal dollars which
can be put to work for the benefit of Alaska and its communities.

Sincerely,

Mayor B;Z;/

On behalf of th er City Council
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